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Dickinson Township 

219 Mountain View Road 

Mount Holly Springs, PA 17065 

Phone: (717) 486-7424 ◊ Fax: (717) 486-8412  

 www.dickinsontownship.org 

 

PARKS & RECREATION BOARD MEETING 

August 26, 2024  

 
CALL TO ORDER 

Chairwoman Quigley called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM at the Dickinson Township Municipal 

Building located at 219 Mountain View Road in Mount Holly Springs, PA 17065.   

 

ROLL CALL 

 The following were present for the meeting:  Julie Quigley, Ed Rosenberry, Henry Koch, Mike Shenk 

and Diane Gill.   Diane was welcomed to the Board as a new member.  She mentioned the Agriculture 

Security Area request that was denied by the Board of Supervisors. 

 

VISITORS – Marge Bear 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE    Those present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA        

Ed Rosenberry motioned to approve the agenda.  Mike Shenk seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

Mike Shenk motioned to approve the July 22, 2024 minutes.   Henry Koch seconded the motion and it 

passed unanimously. 

 

GENERAL PUBLIC INPUT      None 

 

FINANCIAL STATUS  

The Financial Report, as prepared by Marge Bear was provided to the Board and acknowledged.          

  

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT       

The Public Works Report, as prepared by Glenn Kelso was provided to the Board and acknowledged.  

There was a lengthy discussion about the security at Stuart Park.  The Board agreed to request motion 

lights and cameras that can be remotely accessed be added to the pavilion and front stone parking area, 

and that price quotes be secured by the Township staff for consideration in the 2025 budget. 

 

The Board discussed the lack of development at the Lindenwood Park and suggested a new survey may 

be needed and the Comprehensive Master Site Plan be updated, especially if the tract of land owned by 

the school becomes available to the Township.  Mike Shenk suggested the fitness stations be included in 

the 2025 budget and installed next year.  They would have minimal impact on the cut and fill plan, but 

would provide an addition to the recreational opportunity at Lindenwood Park.   

  

OLD BUSINESS 
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1.Bowling Event 

Midway Bowling is super pumped to work with the Township.  The cost is $35 per hour per lane for six 

people, and includes shoes.  Thursday evening has the least dense use with no leagues.  There is also the 

option of renting the duck pin lanes where no bowling shoes are required and is youth friendly.  Duck pin 

lanes are $30 per hour per lane.  The idea of providing a food voucher was also suggested, as well as 

checking to see if music could be provided. 

 

Mike Shenk motioned to scheduled a Bowling event to be held at Midway Bowling on February 6, 2025, 

with a snow date of February 27, 2025 and to spend no more than $2,000 for renting lanes.  Depending on 

how many lanes would be available, consideration would be given to rent lanes for a 2 or 3 hour time 

frame.  Pre-registration would be required, and the Park & Recreation Board would finalize the 

registration list and lane placement to ensure there are six persons per lane to maximize the number of 

participants.  Ed Rosenberry seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

 

NEW BUSINESS       

1. 2025 Events 

The Board will discuss the number and types of events to be held in 2025 at next month’s meeting. 

 

2. 2025 Budget 

The Board will review the previous year’s budgets that were provided and be prepared to discuss at next 

month’s meeting. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Diane Gill motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:21 PM.  Mike Shenk seconded the motion and it passed 

unanimously.  The next meeting will be held on September 23, 2024 at 6:00 PM.     

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Marjorie E. Bear 
Recording Secretary 


